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) BEFORE THE DU PAGE COUNTY (N So Mr. Knippen, where are you?
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS (2) MR. KNIPPEN:  |'m over here, Mr. Kartholl.
@ INRETHE MATTER OF: ) 3) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLE:  Why don't you just indicate
3) Society of Christ in zﬁ\merica ) (4) your name and address for the record and then introduce

regarding properties located )

at 1N625 Swift Road, Lombard, ) No, 209-088
lllinois; 786 West Sunset )

Avenue, Lombard, lllincis; )

21W377 Sunset Avenue, Lombard, )

4)

5)

(6) lllinois; and 21W411 Sunset )
Avenue, Lombard, illinocis. )

(%)) April 22, 2010

8) 7:00 P.M.

(9) PROCEEDINGS had and testimony taken before the
10y DUPAGE COUNTY ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS, taken at 421
(11) North County Farm Road, Wheaton, lllinois, before LYNN
(12) M. EVANS, C.8.R,, License #084-003473, a Notary Public
(13) qualified and commissioned for the State of llinois.

(14) BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

(15) MR. ROBERT KARTHOLL, Chairman.
(16) MR. JIM McNAMARA, Member.

“n MR. MICHAEL LOFTUS, Member.
(18) MR. THOMAS LAZ, Member.

(19) MR. JOHN HAKIM, Member.

(20) ALSO PRESENT:
(z1) MR. PAUL HOSS, Economic Planning & Development.
(22) MR. PAUL LAURICELLA, Zoning Technician

(5)

(6)

N

8)

9)
1]
(11
(12)
(13)
(14)
(15)
(16)
an
(18)
(19
(20)
(21)
(22)

us to your clients and then we'll start the hearing.

MR. KNIPPEN:  Thank you, very much, Mr. Kartholl.
My name is Jim Knippen, K-n-i-p-p-e-n. 'm with the
law offices of Walsh, Knippen, Knight & Pollock. We're
at 2150 West Manchester Road in Wheaton, lllinois, and
'm here tonight in a representational capacity
representing the Society of Christ.

CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Just a couple of preliminaries,
of course. We need you fo introduce your exhibits.
And if there is more than two or three of them, you
can introduce them throughout the course of the hearing
as you present them. if there is one or two, you
should probably infroduce them ali now.

Because the matter has been before us pre-
viously or the property has been before us, we always
invite the petitioner as to whether or not you want to
simply adopt the record of the prior hearing, so you'll
have to address that.

Page 2
(1) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  This is the DuPage County
(2) Zoning Board of Appeals and we're here this evening
(3) in room 3500B to open the hearing on Z09-0886, the
(4) Society of Christ case, which has been published for
(5) this evening in this room,
(6) Because of the number of people present,
(1) we are going to close the hearing here and adjourn to
(8) the cafeteria on the second floor immediately below us.
(9) With that {'ll indicate that this hearing is adjourned
(10y to downstairs. Thank you very much,
(11) {Whereupon, a recess was
(12) taken.)
(13) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: Okay. Folks, we're going to
(14) get underway. This matter was published for our room
(15) upstairs, but because of a few extra people than we
(16} ordinarily have, we opened the hearing upstairs and
(17 adiourned to this room and we're here, of course, on
(18) Z09-086, the Society of Christ petition. That's a
(19) matter on which Mr., Attorney James Knippen represents
(20) the petitioner. And | guess | should indicate the
(21) matter was published in the Daily Herald on April 7th,
(22y 2010,

(1)
(2)
3)
)
5
{6
N
(8)
9
(10)
a1
(12)
(13)
(14)
(15)
(16)
an
(18)
(19
(20)
(21)
(22)
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And Il indicate that we'll probably go

maybe at the latest about 9:00 tonight. We'll take
the petitioner's statement, we may or may not have
guestions from the board, and then we'li take the
public statement, cut off at 9:00, and adjourn again
as necessary to a future date. So pick it up then,
Mr. Knippen.

MR. KNIPPEN:  Thank you much, Mr. Kartholi.
Present tonight is representatives of the church,
Father Adam, Father Paul, and Father Zygmunt. [f at
any point in time any member of the commission has any
guestions of them with regard to the operation of the
church, with regard to any representations | make
during this hearing, we invite questions of them. And
{ -- in addition tonight | have with us Mark Sevcik of
the Branecki Engineering firm and Lynn Means of Metro
Transportation and they've done some work in this
regard.

in terms of exhibits, Mr. Kartholl, | do have

a number of supportive petitions. 1,205 in number that
have been signed by people in support of the petition
in this case and | also have a fetter from the Joliet
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(1) Diocese. | would prefer simply to submit those as a
2y group exhibit as opposed to individual exhibits because
3) we'll be here all night marking them. And other than
(4) that, | have two exhibits. What we're trying to do
(5) is simplify this as much as possible based upon the
(6) content of the petition for rezoning that we've filed
(7) in this particular case.
(8) The first would be Exhibit 2, which is an
(9) aerial depiction of the site as it currently exists.
(10) And then Exhibit 3 is the schematic of the proposed
(11) amendments to the existing conditional use zoning.
(12) And not only is it a schematic that contains what |
(13) would characterize as some new features, but it also
(14) contains some detail with regard to conditions which
(15) the church would propose if the conditional use
(16) zoning is amended to allow planned unit development
(17) for religious campus. So that is pretty much all
(18) contained on this document right now.
19) And what | would do if it's acceptable,
(20) Mr. Kartholl, is | would go over the church's position
(21) in general at this point, try to generally outline what
(22) is contained in the petition for the zoning amendment,

Page 7
(1) will be who?
¢4] MR. KNIPPEN:
3y Ms. Means.
) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  And in the event that any
(5) questions are asked of your individual clients, can
¢6) we have them all sworn in with your principal withesses
¢7) and yourself all at the same time.
(8) MR. KNIPPEN:  Absolutely.
(9) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL;  So if everybody would stand
(10) and be sworn in, we're off to the races.
(1) THE COURT REPORTER:  Can you raise your right
(12) hand, please,

H will simply be Mr. Sevcik and

(13) (The oath was thereupon
(14) duly administered to the
(15) witness by the Notary.)
(16) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Okay.

(7 MR. KNIPPEN:  May | proceed?
(18) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: Go ahead.

(L)) MR. KNIPPEN:  Thank you, very much, Mr. Kartholl
2oy and members of the board. One of the things that |
(21) would like to do tonight if possible, and | don't know
22y whether it is possible or not possible, is | would like
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(1) and then | would turn it over to the engineer and

(2) traffic engineer to explain in greater detail what's

¢(3) represented on the schematic plan that the church
(4) seeks adoption of. |s that acceptable?

(5) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Yeah, that's fine. Why don't
(6) you just detail the nature of the zoning relief

(7) requested as your first item.

(8) MR. KNIPPEN:  Mr. Kartholl, the property is

(9} currently zoned as a conditional use in an R-4 zoning
(10) district to allow religious uses. What's proposed in
(11) this case is to amend the zoning to a planned unit
(12) development for religious uses in the same zoning
(13) district.

(14} The primary purpose of the planned unit

(15) deveiopment is to allow greater flexibility in terms
(16) of the overall ptan, And it will become more clear
(17) as | explain this what types of flexibility and options
(18) wili be offered under that circumstance and why we
(19) believe that the planned unit development rezoning
(20) is best calculated to attempt {o resclve some of the
(21) problems that exist currently on the site.
(22) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:

Okay. Now, witnesses tonight

Page 8
(1) to somewhat change the tenor of this conversation.
(2) | haven't been here before, but | understand from my
(3) discussions with my clients as well as my discussions
(4) with Mr. Muehlfelt back there and some other people
(5) that these hearings have been rather acrimonious up to
(6) this point, that there has been a lot of hard feelings
(1 and lot of difficulty associated with the church's use
(8) on this site. 1 would like to change the tenor of that
(9) if possible tonight.

19) The way | would like to change that tenor is
(11) to say the following: The county has approved the
(12) existence of this conditional use on this property.
(13) It's there. If's not going anyplace. There is no

(14) question whatscever that the existence of this

(15) conditional use has had negative impacts on the
(16) neighborhood. No question at all.

an Traffic and parking are significant problems
(18) at certain points in time and we know that based upon
(19) practical experience of people out on the street and
(20) the people in the neighborhood who have had to live
(21) with these difficulties. Similarly, there have been
(22) difficuities from the church's standpoint with regard
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(1) to the parking and to the traffic and it's simply
(2) not a good situation for anyone.
3) So what we have attempted to do with these
(4) new plans, and whether we have done that satisfactorily
(5) or whether we haven't done it satisfactorily, will
(6) ultimately be the decision of this recommending board
(7) to send on to the county. What we have attempted to
(8) do in these plans is we have attempted to try to
(9) resolve some of those problems that exist in terms
¢10) of traffic, that exist in terms of parking up there,
(11) and to give the opportunity in this zoning amendment
(12) for new conditions to be imposed upon the church,
(13) which the church is willing to accept as part of the
(14) amendment in order to try to resotve some of these
(15) issues on a more permanent basis.
(16) Recently, for example, | think you've seen
(17) over the Easter holidays that there had been police
(18) at the intersection of Swift Road and Sunset again.
(19) That was requested by elected officials. It was
(20) requested by Mr. Muehifelt. It was requested by Grant
(21) Eckhoff. It was requested by Mr. McBride. And the
(22y church provided that despite the fact that there is

Page 11
(1 So what the church is proposing in this case
(2) is to try to solve some of these problems and agree to
(3) additional conditions as part of the conditional use
(4) program. The importance of that is that then those
(8) things become clearly enforceable under the law. They
(6) can be enforced through the courts. They can be
(7) enforced through other methods. And as a consequence
8) when the church cames forward now and it says it's
(@) interested in attempting to help resolve some of the
(10) problems that has been created by the use, that's
(11) what the effort is at this point.
(12) Some of you may not be satisfied with that
(13) effort. Hopefully others will give you, will show
(14) that at least consider this with 2 somewhat open mind
(15) because one of the things we know this church is there
(16) and it's not going anyplace. And that obviously says
(17) at least to me hopefully we can work together to
(18) attempt to resolve some of these issues in a fashion
(19) which may not be totally satisfactory, but at least
(20} will be an attempt to work on some of the problems.
2n If the answer is no, we can't work together
(22) to salve the problems, we're not going to grant any

Page 10
(1) no ordinance that requires the church to provide that.

(2) That was an effort by the church to try to change the
(3 tenor of this discussion to some degree.

(4) The church over that weekend also provided
(5} shuttle bus service which they had provided on prior
(6} occasions, despite the fact they hadn't had a good

(7) experience, to attempt to resclve some of the issues
(8) associated with traffic parking in the area. Those

) are not required by ordinance.

(10) One of the things that the amendment to the
(11) conditional use permit offers the opportunity for is
(12) to impose those things as conditions upon the zoning
(13) of the property and they don't exist as to the zening
¢14) of the property right now. The church has certain
(15) rights under the existing ordinance and those rights
(16} in the law are known as vested rights. And the church
(17) can proceed with those vested rights and try to live
(18} with the situation as it exists. And as long as it's

(19} in compliance with the current conditional use

(20) ordinance in that regard, then it is able to live by

(21) that ordinance and not have any additional conditions
(22) imposed upen it

Page 12
(1) zoning relief, then the church will have to go back
(2} to the old conditional permit that it operates under
(3) right now. And as a result of that, we'll be stuck
{(4) in the exact situation we're stuck with now,
(5) So as a consequence what we've tried to do
(6) is we've tried to come up with a proposal that attempts
(7) to address and deal with some of the problems that
(8) exist out there and we've done that through the use
9 of engineers and through traffic studies that have
(10) been done on the property.
(atn The proposed solutions that the church has
(12) submitted in this case as part of the rezoning
(13) application are based on a number of things. They're
(14) based on site conditions. They're based on the
(15) financial capabilities of the church. They're based
(16) on the church's current vested rights under the
(17) conditional ordinance it has. It's based on traffic
(18) and engineering recommendations that the church has
(19) received.
20 What are the basic proposals that the church
(21) has? This is the existing church site. [t's an aerial
(22) site. It's fairly evident that when you look at this

et

—
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(1) aerial map, that this area at least up to the point

(2) that it reaches North Avenue and over to |-355 has

(3) somewhat of a semi rural profile, lot of trees, large

(4) lots. And the church is a different use.

(5) Across the other side on Swift Road there

(6) is more intensive uses. The area where the church

(7 is located is pretty much what 'l characterize as

(8) a rural profile. And one of the things about that

(9) rural profile that the church believes is important

(10) is the mature trees in the neighborhood. {'m going
(11) to get to what the church proposes in that regard

(12) because | think that it's somewhat important.

(13) What is the church's fundamental proposal

(14) in the zoning? The fundamental proposal is to change
(15} the zoning to a planned unit development. A planned
(16) unit development is a structure under the zoning law
(17) which allows greater flexibility in zoning. The

(18) pianned unit development would essentially do the
19) following: We know that there is a serious parking
(20) problem up there. There is cars all over the place,
(21) particularly in events like Easter, Good Friday, and
(22) on Sundays at 9:00 and 11:00 services. So one of the

Page 15
(1) terms of the conditions that it is willing to agree
(2) to as part of an amendment to the zoning wil be to
(3) on Sundays close Sunset at Argyle. So church traffic
(4} has to use Sunset in order to egress and ingress the
(5) property. That would have to be done in conjunction
(6) with the township because it's a township roadway.
(7) It would have to be done well. 1§ would have to be
(8) done safely, but that is part of the proposal that
(9) the church submifs,
(10} Another thing in order to deal with some of
(11) the issues associated with what 'l characterize as
(12) the pedestrian problems that exist out there, the
(13) church proposes as part of the zoning amendment put up
(14) a pedestrian crosswalk from the sidewalk here across
(15) to the church property. And Father Adam did indicate
(16) to me today, although it is not illustrated on the
(17) plans at this point because there is a sidewalk across
(18) the street, if the township is willing to allow the
(19) extension of the sidewalk of this property to Swift
(20) Road, that the church would be willing to install that
(21) as part of the zoning amendment.
(22) I addition, the profile of Sunset would be

Page 14
(1) proposals is to take the cars where there hasn't been

(2) room for the cars up to this point and to construct

(3) a new parking area and to expand parking areas on
(4) existing church property.

(5) There are currently 175 dedicated parking

(6) spaces on the church property and those are depicted
(7) here and there is a few parking spaces on these two
(8) properties across the street. The church's proposal
(9) is to increase the number of parking spaces to 305
(10) spaces. 305 spaces are primarily located here, between
(11) the Provincial House and the church. I'm trying to
(12y point out where they would be located.

(13) The primary addition to the parking spaces,
(14) and Mr. Sevcik will talk about this in great detall,

(15) wili be between the church and the Provincial House
(16) and that would be an additional 85 spaces. Some
(17) additional spaces are picked up by restriping the

(18) existing parking lot. And the proposal also contem-
(19) plates adding some additional spaces by the two houses
(20) across the street for a total of 306 spaces. That's
(21) part of the proposal.

22) Another part of the church’s proposat in

Page 16
(1) widened to 22 feet with two-foot gravel shoulders. The

(2) church would alsc agree as a condition of the

(3) conditional use permit to provide shuttle service from
(4) remote parking areas to the church on what we call high
(5) event or special event church helidays, Easter, Good
(6) Friday, Christmas. Those types of church events that
(7) produce a greater population than on routine Sundays.
(8) The church is also proposing as a condition

(9) of the amended zoning to require that a police detail
(10) be placed at Sunset and Swift Road consistently for
(11) the 2:00 and 11:00 services each Sunday and also for
(12) those special events through the special events

(13) services that have high attendance in order {o provide
(14) some traffic control from Sunset to Swift.

(15) Another element of this will be changing

(16) the turning radiuses and this will be discussed by

(17) Mr. Sevcik in detail going in and out of the existing
(18) parking lot. And the purpose of that is to permit

(%) internal queuing, which means control of the traffic
(20) in the parking lot as it either enters or leaves the

(21) parking lot without requiring any street control at

(22} that point for those traffic movements. Those will
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(1) be further described. There is also a proposat to put
(2) additional signage in conjunction with those barrier
(3) curves in order to attempt to control that.
(4) The church is also willing as part of the
(5) conditional use permit to agree at a future date when
(6) warrants permit or warrants require under lllinois
(7) Department of Transportation standards to donate land
(8) to the county for the improvement of Swift Road and
(9} the intersection of Swift and Sunset Avenues. We do
(10) not believe that warrants are met at this point with
(11) regard to those improvements and we would also want in
(12) that circumstance, of course, a true indication that
(13) the contract was going to proceed with regard to those
(14) improvements, but that would allow additional
(15) improvements when the county improves Swift.
(16) And one of the reasons that we propose the
(17y PUD in this case is because when that property is
(18) dedicated back to the county for purposes of those
(19) improvements, then under a PUD it provides us greater
(20) flexibility so none of the other aspects in terms of
(21) setbacks and like on the property have the potential
(22) to become substandard in creating a non-conforming

Page 19
) elimination of those 70 mature trees the church does
(2) not believe is in the best interests of the community
(3) at this particular point in time. They will also be
(4) extremely difficult to remove and the reason they would
(3) be difficult to remove is there is a high tension power
(6) line as { understand it on this side of the street,
(7) which means special equipment will have to be brought
(8) in. And there is also retaining walls on this side of
(9) the street which would require some cf the same speciat
(1) equipment as | understand of it.
(1n The cost of the removal of those trees in
(12) and of itself is estimated to be $300,000 based on
(13) current standards. So as a consequence, if that became
(14) a condition of this amended zoning, the church simply
(15) could not afford it and we would have to be in a
(18) position to withdraw the application and unfortunately
7y five with the unfortunate situation we have right now.
(18) Any other specific recommendations that this
(19) hoard may have that are affordable and that work, the
(z0) church is certainly willing to consider those as an
(21) element of this application at this point, but again
(22) going back to the situation, we got a problem here.
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(1) use.
(2) Those are the essential outlines of what the
(3) church is proposing under this circumstance. Cne of
(4) the things that | know that has been submitted to the
(5) commission with regard to this is a proposal to widen
6) Sunset Avenue to 27 feet. ['ve talked to the traffic
(7) engineer and -- the engineer about that and we don't
(8) know exactly where the 27 feet comes from, but at this
(9) point there is a problem with it from the church's
10y standpoint,
(11) The problem is it will increase the cost of
(12) the project by a minimum of half million dollars and
(13) they can't afford it. So as a consequence if that
(t4) becomes a condition of this amended zoning, the
(15) rezoning petition will simply have to be withdrawn.
(16) You can't agree to something that you can't pay for.
(17) They're not the federal government. Sc as a
(18) consequence of that, we know that that's an issue.
(19) Another issue is that our engineers say that
20y if that street is widened to 27 feet, it will require
(21 the removal in order to accomplish that of a minimum
(z2) of 70 mature trees along Sunset Avenue, And the
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(1) And the problem is for the residents who live around
(2} this church and the probiem is for the church and its
(3) parishioners and the church isn't going anywhere. it's
(4) something that there shoutd be joint efforts to attempt
(5) to resoive in a reasonable fashion and a fashion that
(6) is affordable at this point in time.
7 That's my preliminary presentation. if no
(8) one has a question of me at this point, and I'm not
@) testifying, I'm acting in a representationai capacity,
(1oy Il turn it over to Mr. Sevcik for a detailed
(11) presentation of the site plan.
(12) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(13) next witness.
(14) MR. LAZ:  Mr. Chairman, Mr. Knippen just on a
(15) point of information, you were talking about some type
(16) of pedestrian crosswalk or something. Are we talking
(17) about a raised over the road?
(18) MR. KNIPPEN:  No, just paved, just a painted
(19) pedestirian crosswalk on the surface of the roadway.
(20) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  What's your next witness
(21) going to address?
(22) MR. KNIPPEN:

Okay. Let's hear from your

He is going to address the specific
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(1) site plan in detail. That's Mr. Sevcik.

(2) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: At some point we would like

(3) {o hear about hours of operation, the defails of the

(4) use, things like food service, outside noise, you

(5 know, including outside services, outside activities,

(6) chimes, who's living there, what the site plan iooks

(7 like in specific detail for parking and circulation.

(8) And we'll probably -- you know, just the routine sort

(9) of use issues.

(10) MR. KNIPPEN:  Okay. As far as routine use issues,
(1) 1l let Father Adam address those routine use issues
(12) in terms of the operations of the church on a weekday
{13) basis, the operation of the church on Sundays, and the
(14) hours of operation during those days.

(15) Should we proceed with those now,

(163 Mr. Kartholl, or should we --

(17 CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Whatever you prefer,

(18) MR, KNIPPEN:  Okay. | think Mr. Sevcik af this
(19) point is kind of focused on what we're seeking in terms
(z0) of zoning relief and should probably go through the
(21) proposed site plan.

(22) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  (Good,

Page 23
(1) Sunset on o Swift Road. And then also we will block

(2) Sunset Avenue to Argyle to alleviate any of the

(3) problems of the parishioners trying to come around
(8) and short change the Swift Road and Sunset Avenue
(5) intersection.

(6) We are also proposing that the ingress and

(7) egress points of the church be modified. They are

(8) right now currently 24 feet in width. We are proposing
9 fo narrow those down to 14 feet. The entrance will be
(1o narrowed down and a barrier curb, mountable curb to
¢11) allow still for fire emergency access, but it will be a
(12) curb there to facilitate a left turn only situation.

(13) So we will narrow it down so people will not be able to
(14) use that as an exit point. Same thing with the exit
(15) point over here. Tc get the queuing to happen all on
(16) there, this will also be a right out, exit only and

(17) signed as such.

18) The proposal for the additional parking is

(19) we're adding 82 parking spaces which is denoted in
(20) teal color here. Not teal, I'm sorry. Lilac. The
(21) ingress and egress of the new parking will be off of
(22) the northeast corner of the existing parking lot so
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) MR. KNIPPEN:  Thank you.

(2) MR. SEVCIK: My name is Mark Sevcik. I'm with
(3) Branecki Virgilio & Associates and | work as an

(4) engineer for the Society of Christ Church. What |

(5) wouid like to talk to you a little bit about is our

(6) site plan, the proposed site plan we have for the

(7) church and their need for parking and a little bit

8y of hopefully come up with some sort of solution with
(9) the traffic issues.

(10) Sc first of all as Jim Knippen had mentioned,
(11) we are proposing o widen Sunset Avenue to 22 feet with
(12) two-foot gravel shoulders on either side to provide
(13) two 11-foot lanes of traffic each way.

(14} Then we wouid propose as part of the -- part
(15} of the plan here, we will provide police detail at

(16) Sunset and Swift Road for the 9:00 and 11:00 church
(17) services and any other special events where there
(18) would be highly attended services.

19 We would also petition that, on this petition
(29) we are proposing that we put, designate Sunset Avenue
(21) as right turn only when the police detail is not
(22) present so that way to facilitate traffic flow from
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{1) you ¢an enter at the existing entrance, come up here,

(2) enter to this parking lot, circulate around, and then

(3) you can exit again out into the existing parking lot

(4) that's there. We'll provide 82 parking spaces there,

(5) provide the detention for the additional paved surfaces.
(6) We also provide at the existing driveway

(7) that's there for the sister's house as an emergency

(8) access, which will be - the curb cut would remain. We
(9) would have a portion of grass pave and then it could be
(10) the grass pave there would deter anybody from coming in
(11) and out of that as an entrance.

(12) So these ideas that we kept in place to

(13) promote the queuing of cars on the church property,

(14) so once they enter this parking lot, they can do the

(15) circuiation, everything can be taken into

(16) consideration in this parking lot before they exit

(17) on to Sunset Avenue and then will be directed by the
(18) police detail exiting on to Swift Road.
(19) So in all by the time we take out a couple

(20) of the landscape islands, restripe some of the areas,
(21) we will be providing 200, 277 spaces north of Sunset
(22) Avenue by the church, which we feel along with that
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{1 and along with the additional there are 12 existing

(2) spaces on the church property south of Sunset Avenue,
(3) we're proposing an additional 16 spaces to be added
(4) there. Those will be usually, mostly used for the

(8) church, the personnel for the staff, organist and the

(6) like to keep the parishioners, the main body of the

(7) parishioners on the north side by the church.

(8) | think that about covers my portion of it.

(9) | don't know if we hand it over to Lynn, if you want to
(10) explain maybe, possibiy how this happens, or if there
(11) is any questions.

(12) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(13) Thank you.

(14) MR. SEVCIK:  ['ll hand it over to Lynn, let her

(15) explain how this would effect the traffic situation.

(16} MS. MEANS:  Good evening. For the record my name
(17} is Lynn Means, M-e-a-n-s. I'm a senior transportation

(18) engineer at Metro Transportation Group located at 3100
(19) Higgins in Hoffman Estates, lllinois. I'm a licensed

(20) professional engineer in the State of lllinois as well

(21) as a certified profassional transportation operations

(22) engineer.

We'll hold our questions.

Page 27
) 9:00 a.m. was the peak service with 336 parking

(2) vehicles with 794 people present at the facility. That
(3) equates to about a 2.36 person per vehicle occupancy.
(4) As was previously stated, there is 175 parking spaces
(5) currently provided on site. So obviously that's just

(6) exemplifying that there is an existing parking issue

(7) out there, that existing demand exceeded what is

(8) currently provided.

(9} And those 175 parking spaces which are

(10) currently provided on site, those were provided as part
¢11) of the DuPage County's ordinance, which was one parking
(12) space for four seats of the facility. Accordingly,

(13) existing conditions dictate that that's not currently

(14) what's happening on site as reflected in that 2.36

(15) person per vehicle. So cbviously there is less person
(16) per vehicle than what's currently happening out there.
(1 We conducted supplemental information in June
(18) of 2009, The church had provided us traffic counts and
(19) parking survey demand to update our conditions that
(20) were provided in 2008. We wanted to see if conditions
(21) have changed over the year since our original traffic
(22) study had been conducted.

Page 26
) Metro was contracted by the Society of Christ

(2) to perform a traffic impact and parking analysis to

(3) evaluate existing parking and traffic conditions as

6y well as to evaluate recommendations to improve existing
(5) conditions that are currently present at the existing

(6) 700-seat church.

(7 Traffic movement counts were conducted in

(8) June of 2008 from 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. encompassing
(9 the study area from Swift and Sunset, Swift and Hoyle,
(10) Sunset and Argyle, as well as Sunset and the existing
(11) church facility access driveways. Coinciding with

(12) those traffic movement counts, parking study demand
(13) was also calculated on site from 9:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.,
(14) which captured the parking of the existing church

(15) facitities both on the north side of Sunset Avenue,

(16) as well as on the south side of Sunset Avenue and as
17y well as looking at on-street circulation and any type

(18) of parking as well as those parking at the Provincial
(19) House. And those time periods were chosen to coincide
20y with the three peak services of the facility which are
(21) at 9:00 a.m., 11.00 a.m., and 1:00 p.m.

(22) The results of our survey indicated that at

Page 28
1) From the results of that survey, the highest

(2) attended service was at 11:00 a.m. with 846 persons,
(3) including staff in attendance, and there was a parking
(4) demand of 281 parking on site. That corresponds to
(5) 2.91 persons per vehicle which showed that their trends
(6) had changed to more people riding in vehicles as a

(7) result of | believe the church promoting ride sharing

8) of encouraging persons to ride share to attend church,
(9) as well as there was more distribution of parishioners
(10) attending the various masses.

(11) As Mark and Jim both indicated, there is

(12) currently a proposal for 305 parking spaces, which

(13) indicates that the 291 existing demand can be accom-
(14) modated with the 305 parking spaces on site. However,
(15) the church does have a maximum occupancy of 1,046
(16) persons. So in order to accommaodate that attendance
(17) based on the parking demand occupancy, we wouid require
(18) 359 parking spaces, so that's a shortfail currently

(19) of 54 parking spaces versus what's currently provided.
(20) We would recommend that obviously opportunities be
(21) provided to accommodate those additional parking spaces
(22) on site when those conditions warrant them,
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) In order {o mitigate that situation, we also

(2) recommend that the off-site shuttle be provided during

(3) those peak services when the special occasions when that
(4) occupancy is met to off site some of the shortfall

(5) parking and/or consideration in the future to either

(6) add or to regulate services where appropriate.

N As Mark had indicated, based on our study we

(8) had recommended several mitigation recommendations to
(9) mitigate the current parking, traffic, and safety

(10) issues, As Mark had said, in order to improve traffic

(11 flow into and out of the site facilily, police detail

(12) should be present at the Swift Road and Sunset Road
(13) intersection during the peak church services. In order
(14) to also try to have traffic be orientated o and from

(15) Swift Road and to alleviate any type of cut through

(16) traffic using Argyle Street down to Hoyle to Swift the

{17) Argyle Street would be closed to church traffic during

(18) the services. And aiso the driveways would be improved
(19 fo mitigate access so that way they would be orientated

Page 31
(1) it after this hearing or find your way up here and
(2) we'll make a copy available to you now for your review
(3) and then copies as necessary afterwards.
(4} Okay. Next?
(5) MR. KNIPPEN:  Mr. Kartholl, with your permission
(6) then in order to work out the details associated with
(7) the church operations, | will call Father Adam to the
8) podium and ask him to answer a series of questicns
9 associated with the church uses.

10} CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Okay.
(1) MR, KNIPPEN;  Father Adam.
(12) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: | believe he was sworn in

(13) at the beginning.

(14) MR. KNIPPEN:  He was sworn in.
(15}
(16) FATHER ADAM BOBOQLA,
(17)

(18) called as a witness by the Petitioner herein, having
(19) been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as

(20) for fraffic entering and egressing to and from the west (20) follows:
(21) on Sunset. (21}
22) There is also improvements for a sidewalk and (22}
Page 30 Page 32
(1) a cresswalk to improve pedestrian vehicle conflicts, as m EXAMINATION
(2) well as there is currently a path for the parking @) By: Mr. Knippen

(3) spaces that are over at the Provincial House. And so
(4) it will be encouraged to use the path to access the

(5) church and encourage that as opposed to using Sunset
(6) Avenue for pedestrian vehicle conflicts.

(7 And the other detail as far as improvements

(8) would be to widen Sunset Avenue. it currently is

(9) substandard for two-lane traffic with some sections

(10} | believe around 19 feet or less. And so they would
(11) be widening it to two 11-foot lanes which would provide
(12) for ease of two-way traffic on Sunset Avenue.

(13) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: s there a written report?
(14) You want to make an exhibit or is it oral?

(15) MR. KNIPPEN:  The written report was submitted
(16) with the application, Mr. Kartholl. If we need to

(17 submit it again, we will submit it as a report for

(18} the record.

(19) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Yeah, we shouid make if --
(20) MR. KNIPPEN:  Exhibit 4.
@1 CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Ckay. To the audience, anyone

(22) that wishes to review any of the exhibits, you can do

(3)

) Q Sir, would you please state your name for

(5) the record?

(6} A Good evering, everyone. My name is Father
(7) Adam Bohola. 1 am the pastor of Divine Mercy Polish
(8) Mission for the past eight years.

o) Q  Father Adam, let me ask you some questions
(10) asscciated with the current Society of Christ

(11) facilities located on Swift Road and Sunset Avenue

(12) in unincorporated Lombard, illinois.

(13} | think what I'll do is specifically refer

(14} your attention back to Exhibit 2 and for purposes of
(15) this | will circle this building and | will ask you

(16) to explain for the record what that building is and

(1) what the use of that building is?

(18) A This is the church and we are a part of the
(19) Catholic Diocese of Joliet, We operate by the

(20) standards of the Catholic Church in America and in this
(21) Diocese of Joliet. However, we serve the spiritual

(22) needs of the Polish community, Americans with Polish
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(1) origin.
3} Q  What specifically is that building used for?
3 A This is the church which serves us for
(4) Sunday masses and weekday masses, baptisms, funerals,
(5) weddings, that type of activities.
(6) Q Other than those activities, is there
(1) anything else that that building is used foron a
(8) routine ar regular basis?
)} A No, it serves specific religious needs as
(10) per the activifies of the Catholic church.
(1) Q Now, I'm going to furmn your attention to the
(12) property that's located to the east of what | just
(13) depicted and I'm going to put an X on the top of that
(14) building and | would ask you to explain for the record
(15) what that building is?
(16) A  This is the Provincial Honse. That means
¢17) the — my boss, Father Paul Bandurski, the current
(18) provincial resides in this building along with the
(19) treasurer. It's like a bishop's residence. Father
(20) Paul is in charge of all members of religious congre-
(21) gation working U.S. and Canada. It is an equivalent
(22) to bishop's residence.

Page 35
(1) purchased a year ago.
(2) 0 And for purposes of the record you're
3) indicating a house on Hoyle Road that is directly to
(4) the south of the social center?
(5) A VYes.
(6) Q Now, turning your attention to the building
(7) that you've identified as the pastoral center, that
(8) building is the building l've just put two slashes
(9) across?
(10) A That is city number 377 Sunset. It used
(11) to be a single-family house. Now it serves us as
(12) the office for the church and as meeting place for
(13) various church activities.
a4 Q Can you give us an example of some of the
(15) church activities that go on there --
(16) A Religious instructions. For example,
(17) nowadays we are getting ready for First Communion, 126
(18) children getting ready. So group by group we have
(19) instructions for them in preparation for the sacrament.
(20) And we aiso have other types of meetings, parish
(21) counsel meeting, youth group meeting, religious - |
(22) mean marriage preparation.

Page 34
) Q Other than Father Paul and the treasurer, do

(2) any other persons reside in that house on a permanent
(3) basis?

(4) A No, just two people on a permanent basis.

(5) Sometimes we have visiting guests, visiting priests,
(6) Q In between the church and the Provincial

(7) House, there appears to be a building that faces

(8) Sunset Avenue; is that correct?

e)) A  Yes, there is one.

(10) Q  What is that currently used for?

(1) A This we call the convent and basically it's
(12) dwelling place for two sisters, nuns,

(13} Q How many sisters?

(14) A Two religious sisters, nuns. One of them
(15) works in the Provincial House and the other works for
(16) the church as a secretary.

an Q If the petition of the church for the rezon-

(18) ing is granted for the construction of the parking ot
(19) in the area between the Provincial House and the church,
(20) what will happen to that structure?

(21) A  The structure will be demolished. Sisters
(22) will move fo this location, the house that sisters

Page 36
o Q Does the brass band practice there
(2) pericdically?
3 A Once a week inside.
) Q And are we willing to agree as a condition
(5) of this conditicnal use permit that the band will not
(6) practice outside ever again?
(t2) A it only happened once. Now we keep the brass
(8) band inside the building so -
(9) Q Sothe answer to that Father is they won't
(10) practice outside anymore, correct?
{(t1) A Correct,
(12) Q@ Okay. Now, I'm going to turn your attention
(13) to the building that is located to the west of the
(14) social center immediately to the west on the heavily
(15) treed lot, what is that?
(16) A This is the rectory, city number 411, and it
(17) means the place for the priests to live, myself and my
(18) two associates, Father Thomas and Father Rafael, live
(19) there. And occasionally we have some visiting guests,
(20) priests, or some counseling, that type of activities.
(21) All of them strictly related to the church, mission
(22) to the church activity.
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) Q How many people work in the social center? (1) traffic was preotty heavy, people coming and going with

(@) A On a regular base it's three, four, Miss

(3) Anna, sister, lvana, mysel, my associate. Three,

(4) four, people on a reguiar base every day.

3) Q Okay. Does anyone work in the church during
(6) the week?

(7) A Only for the tutorial purpose, that type of

(8) activities related to ongoing ceremonies, the organist
(9) practice, the choir practice. Sometimes they use the
(10) church, sometimes they use the hall. If there is

(t1) evening mass in the church, then the choir goes to the
(12) social hall.

(13} Q@ And other than Father Paul, the {reasurer,

(14) and the nun who works in the Provinciat House, is there
(15) anyone else that works in the Provincial House over the
(16) course of the week?

“an A  There is one more person occasionally coming
(18) like several hours a day to help with the distribution
(19 colportage, distribution of the magazine Love One
(20) Another,
(21) Q The first thing you said obviously perptexed
(22) the court reporter by the look on her face. You said

(2} baskets to bless the food. So there are some specific
(3) devotions related to the Polish tradition, but other
(4) than that, itf's a typical church, Catholic church

(5) activities,

(6) Q Those Polish traditions you described,

(7) however, are religious Polish traditions?

(8) A Oh, yes. They are derived from thousand
(o) years of religious Catholic history in Poland.

10y MR. KNIPPEN:  Thank you, Father Adam.

(11) Anything else in that regard, Mr. Karthol},
(12) that you need information with regard to?

(13)

(14) EXAMINATION

(15) BY: Chairman Kartholl

(16)

an Q Usuat questions. Are outside chimes, no

(18) change in that regard?

(19) A  No, we don't have any bells, any outside
(20) chimes.

(21) Q Okay. Food service in the church itself?
(22) | don't need to know about the other buildings.

Page 38
(1) that person comes in and then you described what they

2y first did and it sounded like cold por tage to me. |

(3) didn’t understand it, but that's as close as | can come.
(4) Can you explain that again for the court reporter and
(5) my benefit?

(6) A Our distribution colportage maybe is more
(7) hike friend or something. Our religious order prints
(8) this religious magazine Love One Another. Ifs

(9) available in English. It's available to all of you

(10) if you like to have a copy, so the headquarter is

(11 like a place for the distribution of this religious

(12) magazine,

13 Q Verygood. Is there anything you've left out
(14) at this point with regard fo the basic operation of the
(15) church and these properties?

(16) A I said we are typical Catholic church

(17) operations plus some Polish traditions. For example,
(18) Holy Saturday. In many churches, regular American
(19) Catholic churches, it's pretty quiet on Holy Saturday.
(20) in our church we have this tradition of

(21) blessing of Easter baskets, food for Easter table.
(22) So In our case on Holy Thursday — on Holy Saturday

Page 40
(1} A We don't have any food service in the church

(2) itsell. In other huildings where we live obviously

(3) there is a kitchen. Need to eat.

(4) @ Right. One of our standard questions is do

(5) you rent your facilities, any of your facilities out

(6) to non-church related groups or organizations?

(&) A No, we don't. There was once attempt to open
(8) this facility for voting, local voting district,

(9) However, upon closer inspection, they withdrew their
(10) interest. Simply these two rooms in the social half
(11) were notf big enough plus they were not connected fo
(12) provide visual for the judges.

(13) Q@ Okay. | think the only question that | have
(14) that's perhaps not entirely clear is you've testified

(15) for the most part about your existing services and your
(16) congregation and the numbers of people, etc. You
(17) talked a little bit about what's going to happen in

(18) the future with respect to the additional buildings,

(19 the parsonage, and the convent, but what about talking
(20) about the growth in the population of the church and
¢z1) whether your traffic study, parking, etc., contemplate
(22) that anticipated growth?
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(1) A 1 dont believe there will be much of a

(2) growth because we didn't observe it over the past

(3) year, year and-a-half. There was a rapid increase

(4) in the number of families registering when the church
(5) was huilt or close to this point simply because people
(6) prefer fo use regular church for Sunday masses versus
(7) gymnasium at Montini Cathelic High School.

(8) So at the time when we were renting facility

(9) at Montini Cathofic High School, there was smalier

(10) number of people in our congregation. Close to — when
(11) we started building the church in 2006, 1 observed the
(12) increase of numbers, of tamilies and we reached the
(13) peak about a year ago, 1200 families and it's stable
{(14) since then.

(15) MR. KNIPPEN:  And those are registered members
(16) of the church, Mr. Kartholl. They do have people that
(17) are not registered members of the church. Especially
¢18) on what {'ll call the Chreaster holidays, Christmas and
(19) Easter.

(20) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(21) project?

(22) MR. KNIPPEN:

Whaf's the timing of your

That hasn't been designated at this

Page 43
(1) registered in support by virtue of being on the
(2) petition, you know, I'm not necessarily going to invite
(3) lengthy comments because you've already registered if
(4) you are in support on the petition.
(5) I'm going to take this in groups tonight
(6) as we sometimes do and invite those who wish o speak
(7) in favor of the petition to raise your hand, stand now,
8) and be sworn in; then !'ll ask for those in opposition;
(9 and then !'ll ask for if you're neutral and just want
(10) to make a comment or ask a question. Since you can't
(11) make up your mind, you're going to go tast.
(12) So anybody in the audience wish to speak in
(13) support of the petition this evening? If s0, please
(14) raise your hand and stand.
(15) Okay. So there is a group of maybe 10 or 12
(16} approximately, growing to perhaps 15. Are you folks
(17} on the petition.?
(18} {(Whereupon, the audience
(19) answered in the affirmative.)
(20) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLE: Do you want to register in
(21) support again or are you satisfied that you're on the
(22} petition? Maybe what I'll do is ask you to be sworn

Page 42
(1) point because we're waiting to determine whether or not
(2) we feel we can move forward based upon the recommenda-
(3) tion of this board and the county board ultimately.
(4) Certainly if it's approved, the church would like o
(5) do this as soon as possibie.
(6) FATHER BOBOLA:  That's correct.
(N CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: Butit's not some sort of
(8) ten-year phase in plan?
9) FATHER BOBOLA: No, we know there is a problem,
(10y We need exira parking space. We need to address
(11} some of these issues, so we start working on this
(12) immediately, this summer provided this petition is
(13) approved,
14) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(15) else from you?
(16) MR. KNIPPEN:  No, we have nothing further to
a7 present formally at this time.
(18) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Can we go then to the
(19) audience. ! understand that THERE is a petition that's
(20) been signed by a significant number of people. 1 think
(21) the number was over 1,000. Some of you may be in the
(z2) audience tonight. TO the extent that you're already

Okay. Thank you. Anything

Page 44
(1) in and then I'll ask you just to file up here and tell
(2) us your name and address and that you support the
(3) petition. Does that make sense? All right. Well,
(4) why don't you line up and -- let's be swaorn in first.
(5) THE COURT REPORTER:  Can you raise your right
(6) hand, please.

(7 (The oath was thereupon
(&) duly administered to the
9 witness by the Notary.)

(10) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(11) indicates that they so swear.
12) Tell us your name and address and where you

(13) live in relation to the church,

(14) MR. WITASZEK: My name is (indiscernible) Witaszek.
(15) I'm living in 230 Westmore East Avenue in Lombard

¢16) and I'm -

an CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Speli your last name.

(18) MR. WITASZEK:  W-i-t-a-s-z-e-K.

(19) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Thank you very much, sir,
20y And you're on the petition as well, right.

21) Okay. Next?
(22) MR. DABROWSKE:

We'll indicate that everybody

My name is Tomz Dabrowski, T-0-n-2
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(1) D-a-b-r-o-w-s-k-i. | live on 718 South Grace, Lombard, (1) and | support like ten years live in Lombard. Thank
(2) fllinois. (2) you.
3) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Member of the church? (3) MR. TERLIKOWSKE: My name Szczepan Terlikowski,
(4) MR. DABROWSKI:  Of course. I'm member of the (4) T-e-r-l-i-k-o-w-s-k-i. |live 12 years in Lombard.

(5) building commission and | get start with building

(6) this church.

N CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Thank you very much.

&) MS. KAMISKA:  (Indiscernible) Kamiska,

9) K-a-m-i-s-k-a. I'm one of lecters in our church

¢10) representing also our church. 502 Notth Stewart

(11) Avenue, Lombard, lllinois.

(12) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLE:  Thank you.

(13) MR. BYKOWSKIE:  Hello, my name is Wojciech Bykowski.
(14) My address 626 South Main Street, Lombard. | serve for
(15) the people who go out in the parking lot. For sure

(16) there is a problem with the parking. 1 support for

(17) those for sure. B-y-k-0-w-s-k-i.

(18) MS. WYSOCKIL:  Janina Wysocki, J-a-n-i-n-a

(19) W-y-s-0-c-k-i; 1115 East Addison Avenue, Lombard,
(2o lllinois.

21 CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(22) MS. WYSOCKI:

Support the petition?
Yes.

() | support the petition. | come to the church every

(6) week with my family, two young kids. | have two kids

(7) with my wife. So we support the petition and our

8) Father, too. Thank you.

9) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: Thank you.

(10) MS. NIEMYJSKI: My name is Beata Niemyjski,

(11) B-e-a-f-a N-i-e-m-y-j-s-k-i. The address 228 West

(12) Graham, Lombard, and | am parishioner and | support
(13) the project.

(14) MR. NIEMYISKI:  Kris Niemyjski, 228 West Graham
(15) Avenue. Parishoner for the last 16 years and I'm

(16} for extension of the parking iot.

17} CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Okay. Thank you.

(18) MR. SMOTER: My name is Piotr Smoter. 1live on
(19) the border of Lombard and Glen Ellyn. My address is
(20) 1NB10 Eastern Avenue in Glen Ellyn. And 'm member of
(21) the church since eight years and { support the petition.
(22) Last name S-m-o-t-e-r.

Page 46
(1) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Thank you very much.

2) MRB. WYSOCKI: My name is Boleslaw Wysocki,
3y W-y-s-0-¢c-k-i; 1115 East Addison, Lombard. 1am
(4) parishoner and | am for.
(5) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(6) MS. GOLEBIOWSKI:
(7) The last name is G-o--e-b-i-0-w-s-k-i and first name

8) spelled K-r-y-s-t-y-n-a. We are living at 839 South

(9) La Londe Avenue in Lombard, lllinois. A member of the

Good. Thank you very much.

¢10) church since 1990.

(1) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(12) MR. GOLEBIOWSKI:
(13) can just do me too!

(14) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  You agree with your wife?
(15) MR GOLEBIOWSKI:  Yes, | do. We are members of
(16) the church for fong time and we are supporting the

(17) building of the parking hecause it's hig problem and

(18) we would like to get additional space for the church

(19) members. M-a-r-e-k, that's Marek.

(20) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Thank you very much.

(21) MR. MERCHUT: My name is Jan Merchut, J-a-n
(22) M-e-r-c-h-u-t. | live in Lombard, 346 Collen Drive

Thank you very much
That was my wife. Maybe you

My name is Krystyna Golebiowski.
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1) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Thank you very much.
(2) MR. WLOSEK: My name is Wlosek, Stanislaw,
(3) W-l-o-s-e-k. }live inthe U.S. over 27 years. Get
(4) outto U.S. U.S. number one country | believe. | live
(5) in ltasca by north side. | going to church over 27
(6) years to Chicage and now to Lombard and more. | thank
(7) you, Father Adam, thank you for all people. Thank
(8) you. Thank you.
(9 CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: Thank you.
10) MR. SMOTER: My name is Marek Smoter, S-m-o-t-e-r.
(11) {live in Glen Ellyn, like half miie from the church,
(12) and my address 1445 River Drive, Gien Ellyn.
(13) MS. DABROWSKL:  Hello, my name is Beata, B-e-a-t-a,
(14) Dabrowski, D-a-b-r-g-w-s-k-i, | live in Lombard, 718
(15) South Grace. And I'm member of the parish over 12
(16) years. And | support the petition. We need parking.
(17} MS. GRZYBOWSKA: My name is Halina Grzybowska,
(18) H-a-l-i-n-a G-r-z-y-b-o-w-s-k-a, and my address 2N138
(19) Joyce Avenue, Lombard. | am in support of.
(20)  CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Thank you.
(21)  MR. GRZYBOWSKA:  Hello, my name is John
(22) Grzybowska, G-r-z-y-b-o-w-s-k-a. | live in Lombard,
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(1) 2N138 Joyce Street, Lombard, lllincis. | 24 years
(2) there. | am citizen.
(3)  CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
4) MR. GRZYBOWSKA:
(5) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(6) sir.
7) MS. WIATR:  Hi, my name is |zabela Wiatr,
(8) Weira-t-r. |live Lombard, 1320 Lore Lane, Apartment
@) 120, ilinois. Thank you.

And you support?
Yes.
Good. Thank you very much,

(10) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  You support?
(11) MS. WIATR: | need parking.
(12) MR. WIATR: My name is Kazimierz Wiatr,

(13) K-a-z-i-m-i-e-r-z W-i-a-t-r. | live in 1320 Lore

(14) Lane, Apartment 120, lllinois. | support.

(15) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Thank you, sir.

(16) MR. WOICIK:  Hi Jerry Wojcik, W-0-j-¢c-i-k, 2005
(17) South Finley Road, Lombard, and 1 am in support.

(18) MR WOICIK: My name Roman Wojcik, W-o0-j-c-i-K.
(19) | live 865 Hawthorne, Lombard, Circle. | support.

(20) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  All right. Thank you very
21) much. Now, |l call on those who wish to make a

(22) comment in opposition to the petition. Are there
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1) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Well, if you want to register
(2) in opposition, we'll do that in one of two ways. {ll
(3) be happy to pass around a sheet of paper for those of
4y you that want to just register in written faghion in
(5) opposition and you can write your hame and address and
(6} then you will have the equivalent of the petition in
(7 support that the other folks did, but if you want to
(8) make a statement about details or ask questions, then
®) you'll have to be recognized and use the mike.
(10) MR. MUEHLFELT: Good evening. I'm Gary Muehlfelt,
¢(11) Mitton Township Highway Commissioner.
(12) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Gary, could you hold for just
(13) one second.
(14} This is the sheet that | indicated if you
¢15) want to just sign your name in opposition without
(16) coming up here to make a statement. Write your name
(17) and your address and we'll have this as some form of
(18) petition.

(19) Thanks, Gary. Go right ahead.

(20) {Whereupon, a discussion

(21) was held off the record.)

(22) MR. MUEHLFELT:  As | said, I'm Gary Muehlfelt,
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(1) those here that want to speak in opposition? If so,

(2) raise your hand, stand, and we'll have you alt sworn
(3) in at the same time.

4) THE COURT REPORTER:
(5) hand, please.

Can you raise your right

6) (The oath was thereupon
(7) duly administered to the
(8) witness by the Notary.}

(9) CHAIBRMAN KARTHOLL:
(10) are you -~ who are you sir?
(1) MR. MUEHLFELT:  Gary Muehlfeit.

(12) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  And you're the Highway
(13) Commissioner for the Township? Do you want to wait
(14) or do yout want to go now or what's your pleasure?
(15) MR. MUEHLFELT:  if you don't mind, {'il go now.
(16) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Sure. Stepright up. And
(17) then Il ask you while Mr. Muehlfelt makes his

(18) statement, why don't you folks line up in some fashion
(19) perhaps as the last group did.

QOkay. |understand we have -

(20) {(Whereupon, there was an
21) inaudible statement made by
(22) an unknown speaker.)
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(1) Milton Township Highway Commissioner. | have been
(2) involved since the day that the church opened the doors
(3) out there and | can honestly say | don't believe -- |
(4) know there has not been any other elected official that
(5) has been and seen more than | have out there and
(6) witnessed. [ think the church is a great thing. Lot
(7) of people go to it and | think it's a beautiful church.
(8) The problem that we have as everyone knows
(9) is a public safety issue. The amount of pecple that
(10) 1 see continually walking down Sunset and trying to
(11) gain access from all the different lots or properties
(12) that are owned by the church is an ongoing problem.
13) | understand some of this has been addressed
(14) tonight, but really in a nutshelt my -- | would like
(15) to -- I'm opposed to this with respect {o | believe
(16) the traffic study that was done June 8th or in June --
(17) | think it was June 8th, that the criginal traffic
(18) study showed that there should be widening of Sunset
(19) with a turn lane, three lanes in there.
(20) Our -- my comment | guess with what we have
(21) written, we have a written response to the board was
(22} 27 feet. That's the bare minimum, but that's also not
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(1) including the turn fane. The turn Jane should be |
(2) believe put in on Sunset along with sidewalks along
3y all the church properties there for the hundreds of
(4) parishioners that go back and forth.
(5} And keep in mind these pictures that you may
(6) see pictures -- but keep in mind, we have five, six
(7) months of usually bad weather or snow and these are
(8) narrow fownship streets, so we want to try to keep the
(9) public or the parishoners off of the streets, walking
(10) down the streets. | believe sidewalks should belong
{11) on both sides of Sunset in front of all the church
(12) properties for their parishioners,
13) Another key thing is what | have withessed
(14) over and over from all my Sundays {'ve been out there.
(15) Every Easter for the last three years i've been called
(16) out there, but the use of Argyle and Hoyle, the back
(17) streets continue to be used and ['ve seen as many as
(18) 40, 45 cars backed up on those streets. Once again,
(19) that's a narrow township street. That's about 17 foot,
20y 9 wide, 17 foot, 9 inches wide. And when you get that
(21) many cars backed up, the cars were backed up roughly
(22) about 750 feet from the church all the way around the

N
2)
3)
)
(5)
(6)
(1N
®
9
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2
(13)
(14)
(15)
(16)
(7)
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(19)
(20)
@n
(22)
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should not be using that way going out that way anyway,
There is signs there now. The minute the sheriff
leaves or the minute anybody leaves, ouf they come.
They go around Argyle on to Hoyle, that curves around.
There is no police detail there and that's at the top
of Swift Road. It's - they fly along there pretty
good. There is nobody there.

That entrance at Hoyle there is 17 foot, 8
inches wide. That's it going out on to Swift Road.
There is basically two big trees right there on the
county right-of-way. So the fraffic gets backed up
both ways. They shouldn't really be using that now
according fo the way their traffic was. There is
nobody there to enforce that. So | understand that
you guys have some good ideas here, but one of my
guestions wouid be who is going to be there to
enforce this? | don't know. There is nobody there
now.

Just for quick point, the {raffic study that
was done on June 8th {00, | would fike o point out,
that is -- I'm also a Catholic.  belong to a parish.
Qur family has been in this township for over 100
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(1) corner where the road curves around. That hampers

(2) emergency vehicles from getting into that neighborhood.
(3) Especiaily in the winter when you have snow on the
(4) shoulder of the roads. tis whatitis. Those are

5y small township streets. So by using those, using that
(6) road, it's not in the best interest of the neighborhood.
(7 Now, | understand tonight in their petition

(8) they have alsc commented about not using that road.
(9) They have the opportunity right now and they shouldn't
(10) be using the road because in the church right now as
(11 you come oaut there is do not enter signs as you come
(12) out of the east or when you go into the east. But

(13) what ['ve witnessed is when the sheriff is there, the
(14) sheriffs police are called, they'll sit at the end

(15) of the street. And basically I've had to barricade

(16) that street off on several occasions just to keep it

(17) open for emergency vehicles. It will be blocked up
(18) 15 or 20 -- this is in a large church event. This

(19) is what I'm talking about.

20) Like the week that Father had a priest from

(21) out of the country there and it just raised havoc in

(22) the whole neighborhood, but what it does is the people
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years. And when | go to our church eariy, | usually

go up there, but that traffic study was basically done
when attendance not only in our church, hut basically
in a lot of the churches, including what | feel this
church was in the middie of June, the attendance was
very low. | don't know if there has been a traffic
study. | have not seen one done at what would be a
so-called peak time. | think one -- | don't know if
one could be estimated or -- but it's considerably
larger crowd than this June 8th traffic study, | can
tell you that.

Those are basically the key things. We all
know the church is there to stay. Public safety is
my main issue with the sidewalks and the widening of
Sunset. Somewhere | seen on a set of plans here made a
comment about 22 feet as per the township, whatever.
i have no idea where that came from. | never agreed
to any 22-foot road. | remember having a conversation
several years ago with Father and the road out there
right now Sunset is about 20 foot at the intersection
as you come up to the intersection. [t's basically
20 foot all the way up. Adding a foot on each side
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(1) of the road is virtually going to do nothing in my (1) determine whether it can be accomplished from a
(2) opinion. (2) practical standpoini in 2 way which may satisfy you?
3) | would be happy to answer any of the (3) MR. MUEHLFELT:  You know, I'm going to refrain

(4) questions of the board if you have any questions about
(5) my written response that | had given. And one other

(6) quick thing, Mr. Knippen you made mention of about

¢y $300,000 to cut those trees down. We do that pretty

(8} much every day. | find that to be hugely inflated.

(9} | would be more than glad to get a couple more

(10) estimates for you if need be, help you out with some
(11) contractors.

(12) Anybody has any gquestions? If not --

(13) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Jim, do you have anything?
(14) MR. KNIPPEN:  Yeah, | do have one question. With
(15) regard to this rezoning application, do you oppose the
(16) church's proposal to barricade Argyle off so Argyle

(17) and Hoyle are not used on Sundays?

(18) MR. MUEHLFELT: Well, once again, who is going to
(19) barricade it, Jim? Those are Township streets and my
(20) question is who's going o be the ones barricading it?
21) MR. KNIPPEN: | tell you what, my question was to
(22) you first. You answered with a question. The question

(4) comment until | talk to our attorney on that. | would
(53 be more than glad to talk to you with our township

(6) attorney and we would be able to sit down and decide
(7) who has the authority because right now in the past we
(8) have written a letter to the church, to Father and he's
(@) got a nice bunch of young lads out there that direct
(10) traffic on Sunday. Over and over they do the best
(11) they can, but they do not belong on a public street
(12) directing traffic. And again and again | see these
(13) young lads out there and they don't belong out there
(14) and they certainly don't belong people like that

(15} harricading the streets.

(16) | would ask Father again please do not send
(17) those young lads out in the public road to direct

(18) traffic, if { may.

(19 MR. KNIPPEN:  You understand that none of our
(20) proposals currently suggest the young lads should be
(21) directing traffic on a public street, correct?

(22) MR. MUEHLFELT: Yes.
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(1) is if it can be done from a practical standpoint and
(2) if it can be controlled, do you have an objection fo
(3) barricading Argyle and Hoyle from church access?
4 MR. MUEHLFELT:  Yes, | do with one respect.
(5) MR. KNIPPEN:  Okay.
)] MR. MUEHLFELT:  [f that road gets barricaded, then
(7) somebody needs to man that barricades at all times in
(8) case there is an emergency call, the police have to
(9) come in or the sheriff's department. | mean, | don't
(10) know how --
1 MR. KNIPPEN:  Which is why | use the phrase
(12) barricade it from a practical standpoint understanding
(13) that the public safety is necessary.
(14) MR. MUEHLFELT:  Right. Well, [ give you my
(15) response, | dor't see how it can possibly be done.
(16) As far as monitoring a lot of this, you know, | just
(17) don't really see how until somebody can give me some
(18y answers of how they are going to attempt {o do that
(19) and who's going to maintain that being barricaded, |
(203 don't think it can be done.
(21} MR. KNIPPEN:  Are you willing fo discuss with the
(22) church the possibility that that can be done to
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(1) MR. KNIPPEN:
(2) MR, MUEHLFELT:
(3) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:
(4) you very much.
(5) Comments in opposition are just a little
(6) different for us. Again, we would fike you to tell
(7 us your name and spell your name and then tell us
(8) where you live in relation to the church or to this
(9) property. Obviously you oppose because that's the
(10) line you're in, but you need to tell us in cne or
(11) two words why you oppose. And | literally mean ong
(12} or two words. [f the issue is traffic for instance,
(13) say my concerns are fraffic.
14 Now, you can go on to explain briefly what
(15) that means, but the reason we ask you to do that is
(16) that our experience is you're not ail professional
(17) public speakers and sometimes people get up and sort
(18) of just start to talk and we have to ferret out what
(19) the issue is for a bit. If you just focus us by
(20) saying my opposition is based on traffic, then you
(21) can tell us a little bit about why your opposition
(22) is based on traffic.

Thank you.
Anybody eise?
No, | think we're good. Thank
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Finally, if one person has spoken to the

point, you can say | oppose, my name and address, efc.,
| agree with my fellow speakers or my neighbors on the
traffic issues. | don't want to hear, well, | saw a

‘54 Buick. Well, i saw a ‘62 Buick. We don't need

to know that level of detail. Okay.

MR. MORTENSEN: My name is Frank Mortensen. |
live at 800 Hoyie and my property goes from Hoyle to
Sunset along Argyle. it's this property here. This
one here. Here is my house. Here is the Indianapclis
raceway where all the guys are racing. (Indicating.)

CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Let's start with spell your
name for us again, if you would.

MR, MORTENSEN:  Frank Mortensen, M-o-r-t-g-n-s-e-n.

CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  And then you can't turn away,
you got to speak into that microphone.

MR. MORTENSEN: [ am a drag racer and | have a
big rig that's parked over here. We can't have Argyle
(19) closed because | need to get out, especially on Sunday
(20) 50 | have just as much right as these guys and the
(21) church have.

(22) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:

1}
(2)
(3)
)
)
(6)
@
(8)
(9)
(10)
a1
(12)
{13}
(14)
(15)
(16)
an
(18)

Okay. Thank you, sir.
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) MR. MORTENSEN:  Thank you,

(2) MS. MORTENSEN:  I'd like to bring out that in

(3) 2002 in the Daily Herald.

(4) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Can you give us your name?
(5} MS. MORTENSEN:  Charmaine Mortensen, 800 Hoyle
(6) Road, Lombard, lillincis, 80148. And in 2002 there

(7) were two issues. One before issuing a permit the

(8) church was supposed to resolve the parking issue.

5D The second { want to point out in 2002 it

(10) was stated that they would serve thousands of Polish
(11) people. So this crap about 350 members he gave the
(12) board to get the church huilt was a lie.

(13) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  All right. Thank very much.
(14) Next person, please.

(18) MS. RATZKEWITSCH:  Hi, my name is Mary

(16) Ratzkewitsch, R-a-t-z-k-e-w-i-t-s-c-h, 1N541 Argyle,
(17 Lombard.
(18) | have a couple of questions. Like as far
(19) as this petition goes that you're receiving from the
(20) church like they have a thousand members, we all know
(21) they agree that there is a parking problem. So to
(22) say they have a petitioner, a thousand petiticners
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(1) is kind of silly.

(2) But what happens if you make this a religious

(3) campus, they have not mentioned anything about all

(4) these parking spots for future grass pave and proposed
(5) parking spots behind the social center and the priest

(6) house? Nothing has been mentioned here.

M CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  The proposal that they bring
(8) to us this evening sets forth a certain site plan.

(9) If the matter is granted, they will be restricted to

(10} that site plan.

(11 MS. RATZKEWITSCH:  In other words, if a religious
(12) campus is approved, they can put in all those parking
(13) spots back there?

(14) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: They are requestingtodo a
(15) specific addition with respect to parking which was

(16) testified to in some detail. That's what they're

(17) asking for. We can give them that. We can give them
(18) less than that, but we can't give them more than that
(19) and they can’t do more than that whether or not this
(20) is approved.
21) MS. RATZKEWITSCH:  Even if they make this a
(22) religious campus, they would still have {o come back
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(1) to the board for these extra parking --

(2) CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL: Yeah, because it's all sort of
(3) limited, right. That's the nature of the conditionat

(4) use process tied io the PUD process.

(5) MS. RATZKEWITSCH:  Kind of like Frank, my husband
(6) and | have -- we pull a boat. We puil a big trailer,

(7) if we want {o leave our house on a Sunday, we can only
(8) turn right out of our property, that's the only way we

(9) can get out is to go there and down Sunset. They have
(10) had cars blocked the street at Swift not allowing us

(11) to turn into our street. Okay. Which it shouldn't

(12) be allowed. Like Gary said, once the cops are gone,
(13) they do whatever they want.

(14) Trying to turn into Hoyle -- I'm not going

(15) to use Sunset. I'm going to use Hoyle to come home.
(16) Try to turn into Hoyle, {raffic is backed up and

(17 they're all right in the middle of the road. | had

(18) to spend almost 20 minutes sitting there because |

(19) couldn’t turn into my street.

20} CHAIRMAN KARTHOLL:  Okay. Thank very much, We've
21y got some fairly clear testimony that the proposal as

(22) if relates to Argyle creates certain disruption at
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